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1. How much “B” budget has remained at the close of the fiscal year over the last three years? 

What is the estimated financial need for printing and are there any plans to try to reduce these costs?

Academic Services has a limited B Budget of about 75,000 annually for Academic Services General, Curriculum, Scheduling, Staff Development, ICCE, Tenure Review, Classified Senate, Academic Senate, Honors, Equity Office, LinC, and PT Faculty Workshops (district funded).  The division historically uses all of this allocation and often exceeds the allocated budget due to the lack of budget for college-wide initiatives impacting Staff Development, ICCE, and the Equity Office.   

Academic Services printing expenses constitute no more than 10% of the budget as the division has turned to online newsletters and flyers for many of the programs.  Contractual items such as the Tenure Review Handbook, Equal Opportunity Training Materials, New Faculty and Employee Guide, IPBT materials, Curriculum materials are prioritized expenses. 

2. Briefly address the trends in equity gap over the past few years.

· Equity Office’s analysis--as a campus community, we have not made sustainable progress in this area. We will need to continue our equity planning efforts as well as training on specific institutional and pedagogical approaches to addressing the opportunity gap. It is important to note that these trainings and institutional assessment efforts are underway. During this period, due to collaborations with classes, offering a class, and developing a student volunteer program, the Equity Office has steadily increased the number of students served.

· ICCE’s success rate for targeted students went from, 66% to 69 percent. Our success rate for non-targeted students when from 75% to 80%, so while our targeted students improved, they did not improve relatively. We have not made progress in this area. We did not get the grant we reported on last year.We will need to do some training of our service faculty on the kinds of pedagogy that lead to the success of our targeted students. Next year we will have some cohort programs, such as the AANAPISI cohort, doing service learning. This should increase out equity numbers.

· The Honors Program’s efforts to recruit students from targeted populations by offering presentations at learning communities geared such populations like First Year Experience, Puente, and Sankofa have been successful.  Furthermore, the program has worked on increasing a sense of community among Honors students, which has allowed targeted populations to feel more connected with each other and the program.    The Honors Program recruits faculty who are culturally competent to help create a culture of multiculturalism and diversity within the program.
· LinC success rates in the targeted group was 80% for AY 11-12 and 81% for Not-targeted groups.  The equity gap for our program is definitely closing and our program has worked hard over the years to ensure this.  We continue to believe that faculty teaching in the program are successfully learning how to give more attention to students of diverse populations and promote their success.  We believe the positive shifts in closing our equity gap from previous years continues to come from culturally-specific interventions integrated into the curriculum content of LinC courses and our training of faculty—which continues to occur.

· Staff Development’s biggest efforts this year have been in our Teaching & Learning Workshop Series vis-à-vis Emotional Intelligence workshops and show-casing the LEAD application of critical pedagogy workshops, and learning about, developing a plan and implementing a FELI Summer Institute for faculty, staff and administrators, and a pilot ACE college orientation class for students with De Anza FELI Master Mentor trainees.
3. How does your division/department/program address the needs of Basic Skills students and support their retention and success? What level of collaboration does your division/department/program maintain with the Learning Resources Division and programs such as the Academic Skills Center or Math and Science Tutorial Center?

The office of the Associate Vice President of Instruction (AVPI) oversees the Learning Resources Division in addition to Academic Services and is responsible for managing the Basic Skills Initiative and AANAPISI grant, LinC, Staff Development, and Equity Office.  All of these areas serve Basic Skills students directly and all of these areas work in coordination with each other to share resources to effectively improve student success and retention across campus instructional programs.   LinC, for example, a high impact program, maintains high quality developmental courses linking English and Reading, ESL and College Level, and English, Reading, Counseling, and Math.  Success rates for these courses range from 85%-92%.   Also, courses that work with the BSI and AANAPISI grants, have demonstrated similar high success rates as they work within the Learning Communities model.  Staff Development, Equity, and ICCE annually offer workshops that focus on pedagogy and best practices to improve student success and retention.  Many of these workshops are offered throughout the academic year and in the annual Partners in Learning Conference. 

4. Material Fees:

What is the impact of the reduction of material fees upon your program? 

Have you been able to find viable solutions for the loss of funding?

What are your priority areas for printing and purchase of instructional materials?

How will your division/department/program cover on-going student instructional materials and supplies needs previously paid for via student Materials Fees?

Not Applicable as the courses taught within the division are housed in other instructional departments.  We are willing to share the burden of printing but have yet to determine the extent of need for courses taught in LinC, Honors, and ICCE.

Question Set: Academic Services

· Honors – What is the backup plan if DASB reduces funding?

If DASB funding decreases or is eliminated, then Academic Services will have to use funds from our foundation account while we engage actively in resource development efforts.  We can do this for at least 1 year.  The AVPI is already actively looking for external funding to maintain and even scale the Honors program.  If funds are not found, then the program will no longer be viable. As it is, we have a faculty coordinator whose compensation is not even equal to a 25% of a coordinator’s salary.
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